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This year’s Friend of the 
Foundation award recipient 
Sandra Westhoff has one of 
the best hearts in all of Cen-
tral Montana.

Ironically, matters of the 
heart have been at the fore-
front of Sandra’s life, par-
ticularly over the past year 
and a half as she has been 
by her husband, Dean’s, side 
following his massive heart 
attack and subsequent heart 
transplant. Through all the 
trials and tribulations, she 
has remained steadfastly 
optimistic that God would 
see them through, and “faith 
over fear,” has been her mot-
to.

Sandra and Dean have 
spent most of their time 
during their ordeal at medi-
cal facilities in Salt Lake City, but are back home at their Lewistown 
home and were present at the Central Montana Foundation (CMF) An-
nual Meeting May 23 when Sandra was presented with the award. A 
contingency of her family and friends also attended and were in on the 
surprise presentation.

Sandra represented Bank of the Rockies and served on the CMF 
Board of Directors from 2008 to 2022 and was first vice president since 
2016. “We are very appreciative for the time we had Sandra on the 
Foundation Board as the bank’s appointed representative,” said Robyn 
Bakkedahl, who presented the award.

Sandra is a life-long resident of Central Montana, graduating from 
Fergus High School in 1979. Her sister, Denise Jennings said, “Sandra 
has lived in Lewistown her entire life. Family means everything to her 
so she could never leave here.” Sandra is one of eight children, the 
daughter of George and Eloise Nette. She lost her father this year on 
April 8. It’s been a tough season for the extended Nette family, as they 
also lost Sandra’s sister, Paulette Greyn, to cancer in September 2021.

Sandra married Dean Westhoff in July 1983 and the couple raised 

two kids in Lewistown, Jor-
don and Dillon. She started 
working at Buttery gro-
cery store when she was 
16-years-old and continued 
working there until she took 
a job at Western Security 
Bank in 1986. Alicia Law-
rey worked with Sandra at 
the bank over the past nine 
years and said her work ethic 
and attention to detail made 
her a valuable employee, but 
it was her compassion and 
kindness both to employees 
and customers that set her 
apart. Alicia said Sandra 
was her boss, but also her 
friend who she often went 
to for encouragement. San-
dra started as a teller at the 
bank, but soon worked her 
way up to teller supervisor, 

and eventually the manager. Western Security was bought by Bank of 
the Rockies in 2007, and Sandra was named branch manager in 2010.

 Anyone who knows Sandra will soon realize that faith and family 
are at the center of her life. Sandra is a true servant who loves doing 
things for the community. Besides her very active role with CMF, she 
volunteered with the Boys and Girls Club, Head Start and helped with 
many events sponsored by Bank of the Rockies through the years. On 
top of holding a demanding full-time job, Sandra took on the role of 
personal care giver to her parents as they grew older.

“I am honored to have Sandra as a friend,” Robyn said, as she pre-
sented the award. “She is one that always has time for you and always 
finds the positive side to any situation. She was always excited for our 
Foundation meetings and so enthused about helping with new proj-
ects.”

Sandra recently told CMF Executive Director Carrie Mantooth that 
she really misses being part of CMF. She said, “It was truly one of the 
biggest honors to be a part of.”  Robyn concluded by saying, “Sandra - 
on behalf of CMF Board of Directors and staff, the honor is all ours.”    v

Friend of the Foundation award presented to Sandra Westhoff

CMF President Dean Comes and CMF Secretary/Treasurer Robyn 
Bakkedahl presented the Friend of the Foundation award to Sandra West-
hoff (center) at Foundation’s Annual Meeting May 23.
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Central Montana Foundation hosts nearly 120 at Annual Meeting!
A record crowd of near-

ly 120 people attended 
Central Montana Foun-
dation’s (CMF) Annual 
Meeting and luncheon 
May 23 at the Yogo Inn in 
Lewistown.

CMF President Dean 
Comes, CMF Executive 
Director Carrie Mantooth 
and Certified Public Ac-
count Stacie Arntzen gave 
reports on 2022 activities 
and highlights at the an-
nual meeting. 

CMF is the umbrella 
501(c)(3) that holds 283 
pass-through accounts 
and permanent endow-
ments for local not-for-profit and tax-exempt or-
ganizations. By the end of 2022, CMF’s unrestrict-
ed assets combined with the pass-through and 
permanent accounts held for other organizations 
totaled $40,226,144. 

Contributions to all funds held with CMF to-
taled more than $4,157,000 in 2022. This total 

includes all contributions and bequests to CMF’s 
unrestricted funds, permanent endowment and 
pass through accounts for tax-exempt and not-
for-profit organizations, scholarship funds and 
Donor Advised Funds held with CMF.

Permanent endowments are pooled and in-
vested and in 2022, those funds earned around 
$840,000 net of related investment expenses.

CMF has 12 unrestricted 
endowments, which are 
used for its grant program. 
In 2022, CMF approved 
grant requests at its month-
ly meetings totaling just 
over $224,000. 

In addition, grants and 
scholarships of nearly 
$145,000 were awarded 
from Donor Advised Funds 
held with CMF.

Eleven rural communi-
ties have permanent en-
dowments with CMF and 
each received $3,000 from 
the Mildred Bryte Estate to 
award grants in their own 
communities. Combined 

with income earned on their endowments, these 
communities granted nearly $80,000 in 2022 to 
projects in their area. Those rural endowments 
include Denton, Garfield County, Grass Range, 
Hobson, Judith Basin, Judith Gap, Moore, Petro-

CMF Board of Directors and staff at the 2023 Annual Meeting (front, from left), CMF 
Secretary/Treasurer Robyn Bakkedahl, CMF Administrative Assistant Mariah Sham-
mel, Sonny Comes, CMF Executive Director Carrie Mantooth, CMF President Dean 
Comes, CPA Stacie Arntzen, (back row) Powell Becker, Josh Webber, Megan Bartel, 
CMF 2nd Vice President  Jennifer Weeden, Cody Langbehn, CMF 1st Vice President 
Brian Henderson, Carl Seilstad and Thom Peck. (Not pictured, Scott Chauvet.) 

Thank you to CMMC Foundation for sponsoring this edition’s full-color!  
Central Montana Medical Center Foun-

dation (MCF) is the generous sponsor of the 
full-color print in this edition of The Round-
up newsletter, a joint publication of Central 
Montana Foundation (CMF) and MCF!

MCF Director Abby Franks said The Round-
up is a way to share stories about the gener-
ous hearts of Central Montana donors, “both 
the love shown through donations given as 
well as time shared.”

A perfect example of that generosity was 
long-time MCF Advisory Board member 
Jim Wier, who passed away Nov. 23, 2022. 
Jim served on CMMC’s Governing Board for 
about 12 years before his appointment to 
MCF in 2011. He was an executive advisor for 
MCF at the time of his death.

“Jim had the biggest heart for the hospi-
tal and our community,” Abby said. “He was a 
representative of the exact reason why Cen-
tral Montana is so very special – like so many 

give to my community. “
Both Abby and Derree stressed how 

encouraging it is to see the willingness of 
those who love Central Montana invest 
what they can in making it the best. “Those 
gifts are sometimes monetary, sometimes it 
is through talents shared, and many times 
through time donated,” Abby said. “Some of 
those gifts are large and some are small, but 
each is important in making big things hap-
pen in Central Montana. People give to pass 
along kindness, sometimes to pay it back, 
and sometimes to pay it forward.”

MCF Advisory Board members are ded-
icated in keeping CMMC, for the benefit of 
this community, a strong, healthy, caring 
entity for all. 

For more information about the mis-
sion of MCF Advisory Board, call Abby at 
406.535.6309.           

v     

in Central Montana,  he was willing to share love 
and passion for who and what he believed in.”

Abby said current MCF Advisory Board Chair 
Derree Kamp has that same character. “She’s a 
generous and passionate soul.  Always willing to 
give all she can to make anything she is involved 
in a success.”

“I am honored to be the Chair of the Foun-
dation. To be a part of this amazing group is a 
privilege,” Derree said. “I was born and raised in 
Central Montana and it is a blessing to be able to 

CMF Activities . . .  Continued on Page 10
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Central Montana Foundation (CMF) held its annual meeting and lun-
cheon May 23 at the Yogo Inn and by the end of the day, had awarded 
$118,000 in major grants to Central Montana projects.

This year’s successful major grant recipients include:
• Ackley Lake Club, $18,000: The grant will be used for a project to 

install a swim dock at Ackley Lake in the boat exclusion area, serving to 
alleviate conflicting use between boaters and swimmers and help with 
safety concerns for the swimmers.

• Garfield County Pool Board, $20,000: This project is for a splash 
pad at Jordan’s Community Pool. The splash pad will replace the baby pool 
and is designed to accommodate youngsters, the handicapped, elders and 
the local health center’s rehabilitation patients.

• Jordan Xtreme Broncs, $10,000: The CMF grant will help build a 
covered pavilion at the Rodeo Arena in Jordan, providing shelter from 
weather during the frequent community events held there throughout 
the year.

• Judith Basin County Sheriff’s Office, $8,000: This grant request was 
for K9 Program expenses, including food, medical, equipment, etc. The K9, 
Aramis, and his handler, Undersheriff Richard Hayes, recently completed 
an intensive six-week program in narcotics detection and apprehension.

• Lewistown Park and Recreation, $25,000: Lewistown Pickleball 
has an agreement with the City of Lewistown to transform the tennis 
court facility at Symmes Park into a six-court pickleball space. Pickleball is 
the fastest-growing sport in the U.S. and has a growing group of enthusi-
asts in the Lewistown area. 

• Mental Resilience for Volunteer EMS, $10,000: EMTs and fire per-
sonnel respond to emergencies that often involve friends and neighbors 
and can result in a traumatic stress response. Mental Resilience for Vol-
unteer EMS (MRVEMS) exists solely to provide mental health counseling 
for the approximately 90 volunteer EMTs on eight ambulance services and 
260 firefighters at 18 stations in the region.

• Recycle Montana, $7,000: The CMF grant will be used towards the 
purchase of a recycling trailer outfitted with bins for use throughout Cen-
tral Montana. Plastics will be gathered by the recycling trailer and trans-
ported to their bailing location.

• Stanford Beautification, $20,000: The Stanford Park Equipment 
project committee is raising funds to replace the aging playground equip-
ment at Stanford City Park. The group is fundraising in hopes of installing 

Vikki Davidson and 
Shawna Erlenbush 
(above, left to right)  
talked about the Jor-
dan Community Pool’s 
splash pad project, which 
was awarded a $20,000 
grant, and Roger Derks 
(to the left) showed plans 
for a swim dock at Ack-
ley Lake, which received 
an $18,000 grant. 

CMF awards $118,000 to local projects at May 24 Annual Meeting!

the new equipment this fall.
Major grants (requests $5,000+) are funded through the Mildred Bryte 

Endowment. Mrs. Bryte died May 29, 1997, and left the bulk of her $3+ 
million estate to CMF.  The principal of the Mildred Bryte Memorial Endow-
ment Fund remains intact and only the income earned is used to fund local 
projects. A portion of earnings from the Mildred Bryte endowment is used 
to fund major grant requests of $5,000 or more at the annual meeting.

For more information on CMF’s grant program and criteria, see www.
centralmontanafoundation.com or call CMF Executive Director Carrie Man-
tooth in the CMF office, at 406.538.6130.                                                                                     v

CMF awards nearly $30,000 in minor grants over last quarter
In addition to the $118,000 awarded in ma-

jor grants at the Central Montana Foundation 
(CMF) Annual Meeting May 23 (see related 
story above) another $29,649 was awarded in 
minor grants at the last three regular monthly 
meetings.

Congratulations to the following organiza-
tions:

• Fergus High School Business Profes-
sionals of America, $1,200: The grant was 

to help with expenses for the six students who 
qualified for the National BPA Convention in 
Anaheim, CA.

• Lewistown Art Center, $1,000: CMF 
granted funds towards the “50 Years of Cos-
tumes” exhibition in conjunction with Mon-
tana Shakespeare in the Parks. The display will 
be housed several weeks at the Lewistown Art 
Center and Lewistown Public Library.

• Central Montana Medical Center Auxil-

iary, $1,000: CMF once again partnered with 
CMMC to provide scholarships for area students 
majoring in a healthcare field.

• Hobson Pool, $4,999: This grant will help 
replace the boiler at the Hobson Pool. The pool 
recently set up a sub-account under Hobson 
Endowment to receive contributions for this 
project (see giving form on Page 14).

CMF Grants . . .       Continued on Page 9
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Local couple offers $1 million match gift for Cancer Center!
A local couple is honoring family members 

who have fought cancer by pledging a match-
ing gift toward the Central Montana Medical 
Center (CMMC) Cancer Center Capital Cam-
paign of up to $1,000,000. 

The anonymous couple is anxious to see 
the CMMC Cancer Center completed to bene-
fit area cancer patients and their families and 
will match every dollar donated to the Cancer 
Center between now and mid-August. 

“We have lost a son and a brother and have 
had numerous family members fight this dis-
ease,” shared the couple. “We chose to give 
our gift as a match because Central Montana 
has an opportunity to bring cancer care to our 
backyards and together, we must make this 
happen.” 

The Cancer Center project involves 17,830 
square feet of new construction and the re-
modeling of existing space. The two-story 
building will feature radiation oncology 
treatment facilities and oncology clinic space 
on the first floor. The second floor will be 
where patients needing infusion services will 
receive care. The project also includes a cen-
tral registration area for all CMMC patients 
not presenting for Emergency Room care.

This requires an investment of $15 million 
with $2 million in hoped-for significant en-
hancements including a CT Simulator Scan-
ner, as well as energy efficiency and infra-
structure improvements.

The matching gift would raise $2 million to 
meet the $15 million base project cost. 

“The support for this cause is no surprise 
but awe inspiring all the same,” said Abby 
Franks, Medical Center Foundation Director. 
“Cancer affects all of us, either as a diagnosed 
patient or as a caregiver. This matching gift 
is important, and equally important will be 
the numerous gifts to help us reach that goal.  
Thank you to all who have already given and 
thank you to all who are considering a gift – 
we will need each gift to make this project a 
reality.” 

Currently the project has a $9 million lead 

If you’re interested in learning more 
about CMMC’s Cancer Center Cam-
paign, the scan code on the right will 
take you to the website where you can 
watch the “Hope Close to Home” vid-
eo about the project, read more about 
the need for the cancer center and see 
architectural renderings of the state-of-
the facility. While you’re there, please 
consider making a tax deductible gift to 
help bring comprehensive cancer care to 
Central Montana. 

gift from the Helmsley Charitable Trust as 
well as $2 million already raised through 
the community campaign.  CMMC is pre-
pared to commit $2 million in debt financ-
ing, bringing current dollars raised to a total 
of $13 million. That leaves the last $2 to $4 
million to be raised through final campaign 
efforts.

Architects and engineers are working 
with a general contractor and CMMC to 
finalize project costs and details while vol-
unteers are working to complete the local 
campaign by August when CMMC’s Gov-
erning Board will give its final approval. 
Groundbreaking will be scheduled for this 
fall.  

The anonymous couple has offered the 
up to $1 million match through August 15, 
2023. This means that every dollar received 

between now and then will be matched 
dollar-for-dollar, doubling every gift up to 
$1,000,000, resulting in $2 million for the 
project.

“We all must take action now,” said vol-
unteer and campaign chair Scot Solberg.  
“Now is the time, due to this matching gift 
and the time-frame of groundbreaking this 
fall, for each of us to see what we are able to 
give and to give what we can.” 

For more information/video visit cmmc.
health (or scan QR Code, above), or contact 
Abby at 406.535.6309; afranks@cmmcca-
res.com.

Gifts can be mailed or delivered to the 
Medical Center Foundation office at 408 
Wendell Ave, Lewistown, MT 59457 or on-
line at cmmc.health.                                     

v                           
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CMMC Employee Giving Campaign doubles after donor challenge match
Central Montana Medical 

Center (CMMC) employees are a 
generous bunch. Many are giv-
ing through payroll deduction in 
which a person can give a one-
time, limited time-frame, or on-
going gift to benefit the Medical 
Center Foundation (MCF).

“People find it as a painless, 
convenient way to give,” accord-
ing to MCF Director Abby Franks. 
She noted that these gifts are 
extremely beneficial because 
they really add up over time. 

CMMC donor Buddy Wilton 
recently issued a challenge to 
CMMC staff: If they doubled 
their giving, he would give a 
$25,000 unrestricted gift to 
CMMC! At the time of the challenge, 24% of CMMC employees were par-
ticipating in the Employee Giving Campaign, and they not only rose to the 
challenge to double giving, but exceeded it. Abby said, an amazing 52% are 
participating!

The $25,000 from Buddy will be used to update the CMMC cafeteria, 
which has not had a face-lift since the 1970’s, and is a space frequented by 
staff and the public. Employees choose to give to a variety of MCF funds (see 

list on Page 15) through the 
Employee Giving Campaign.

The entire CMMC Cardiac 
and Pulmonary Rehab staff 
participated in the challenge, 
according to the department 
head, Debby Lee. Employees 
added a little fun by collecting 
all their loose change for this 
good cause. “It was a team ef-
fort,” Debby said.

This isn’t the first time Buddy 
has presented a challenge to 
CMMC. “Buddy loves to spread 
kindness and create positive 
ripple effects,” Abby said. “He 
did it last year when he chal-
lenged the Advisory and Gov-
erning Board with a challenge 

gift of $25,000 to benefit the Cancer Center. Board members responded 
resoundingly with a combined gift of $107,000.”

This gift was in honor of Buddy’s good friend, CMMC CEO Cody Langbehn. 
The pair formed a fast friendship when Cody was CEO at St. Luke’s Wood 
River Medical Center in Ketchum, Idaho.

For more information on the CMMC Employee Giving Campaign, contact 
Abby at MCF, 406.535.6309.                                                                                         v 

CMMC’s Cardiac and Pulmonary Rehab staff all pitched in to raise 
funds for the Cancer Center project.

Medical Center Foundation awards grants for first-aid/ER kits 
Central Montana Medical Center Foundation (MCF) Advisory Board recommended 

grants over the last quarter to two separate applicants focused on first-aid and/or 
vehicle emergency kits.

Central Montana Search and Rescue (CMSR) was awarded $2,450 to purchase ro-
bust first-aid kits for each of their volunteers. These kits will supplement their search 
packs, including hypothermia kits. The grant was funded by the Friends of First Re-
sponders fund held with MCF.

CMSR is the only Search and Rescue organization within 100 miles of Lewistown 
and is comprised solely of volunteers. They meet regularly for scenario medical train-
ings and information sessions to maintain consistencies and improve their response 
capabilities. The first-aid and hypothermia kits provide the necessary tools for search 
teams to care for patients in the field, and a greater chance of a smooth transfer to 
medical facilities.

MCF also granted $500 to the Fergus After Prom Party to purchase first-aid kits 
and/or vehicle emergency kits awarded as prizes for attendees. 

The MCF Advisory Board considers grant requests on a regular basis. To help 
support projects like these through giving to CMMC Foundation funds, see the 
giving form on Page 14. Contact Abby at afranks@cmmccares.com, or by phone 
406.535.6309 for more information.                                                                                        v

Caleb Grove with Central Montana Search & Res-
cue holds one of the first-aid kits purchased with a 
grant from Medical Center Foundation.
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Eleven
Rural 

Community
Endowments 

Funds
TOTAL:

$1,109,543
Helping
improve

life 
in our

Central
Montana 

Communities!

Community Endowment Contact List & Fund Balances
as of May 31, 2023

•   Denton Endowment, $147,355; Denton Ambulance, $25,691 
  Josh Webber, Farmers State Bank, P.O. Box 1047, Denton, MT  59430, phone, 406.567.2226
•   Garfield County Endowment, $27,354; Jordan Swimming Pool, $15,033; Library Fund, $1,506
  Holly Harbaugh, PO Box 395, Jordan, MT  59337, phone, 406.557.2324
•   Grass Range Endowment, $76,326 
  Debby Olson, 401 7th Ave. So., Apt. 208, Lewistown, MT  59457, phone, 406.366.0370 
•   Hobson Endowment, $33,283
  Hobson End. School, $7,652; Philbrook Cemetery, $1,941; Pride of the Judith, $10,132 
  Bill Hesselbart, PO Box 433, Hobson, MT  59452, phone, 406.423.5369
•   Judith Basin County/Stanford Endowment, $226,962; Stanford Pool, $3,370
  Tess Brady, PO Box 221, Stanford, MT  59479, phone, 406.566.2633
•   Judith Gap Endowment, $38,078 
  RoseMary Mitchell,  PO Box 127, Judith Gap, MT  59453, phone, 406.366.1654
•   Moore Endowment, $125,167
  Gary Greenwood, PO Box 133, Moore, MT  59464, phone, 406.374.2363
•   Petroleum County Endowment, $161,796 
  Gari King, PO Box 125, Winnett, MT  59087, phone, 406.429.5821
•   Roy Endowment, $32,785 
  Shelly Willmore, 2350 Birdwell Ln., MT  59471, phone, 406.464.7411 
•   Wheatland County Community Endowment, $56,974 
  Mandie Reed, PO Box 733, Harlowton, MT  59036, phone, 406.240.1954 
•   Winifred Endowment, $118,138 
  Jamie Wickens, PO Box 92, Winifred, MT  59489, phone, 406.462.5612

Gina FitzGerald Music Fund established in memory of beloved teacher
Gina FitzGerald loved music and 

she loved sharing that passion with 
her  students as the lone music teach-
er in the Jordan Public School system.

Gina died suddenly and unexpect-
edly at the age of 53 on Jan. 28, 2023, 
leaving a huge void in the lives of her 
students, family and friends. Memori-
als poured in and her family decided 
to establish the Gina FitzGerald Music 
Fund as a means of providing a perma-
nent legacy.

“Funding for music programs isn’t 
increasing like some other programs,” 
said Gina’s father, John FitzGerald. “We 
know that Gina often bought things 
out of her own pocket because their 
just wasn’t funding available in the music department budget.” Gina’s 
parents, John and Karen, visited with Jordan School Superintendent Nate 
Olson and decided to establish a permanent endowment with Central 
Montana Foundation (CMF) in Gina’s memory.

Income from the endowment will be used for Jordan Public Schools 
and Garfield County High School’s music programs and help with the 

purchase of instruments and other 
program needs.

“Memorials came in fast and furi-
ous,” John said. “I think people under-
stand the need to have music taught in 
our schools and this is one way to help 
that continue.”

The FitzGeralds said their daugh-
ter loved music all her life. “She was 
the type of person that went around 
singing to herself all the time,” John 
said. She played multiple instruments, 
including guitar, saxophone and flute. 
“She could play most any instrument 
enough to teach students to play.”

Gina was destined to have a long 
musical journey in life, which was 

jump-started by a tour of Europe in her sophomore year of college with 
a regional choir. She started college at University in Montana in geology, 
but soon focused on her true love of music and transferred to Eastern 
Montana College in Billings (now MSU-Billings) and earned her bach-

A music fund to benefit students in Jordan Public Schools  
was set up in memory of Gina FitzGerald.

Gina FitzGerald Music Fund . . .               Continued on Page 7
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Jerry Petersen has spent his adult life in-
volved in ranching and is a “real deal” cowboy.

That love of the cowboy way of life and 
rodeos was the motivation for him to pro-
vide a generous gift to set up a permanent 
endowment with Central Montana Founda-
tion (CMF) for the benefit of the calf roping 
event during the Central Montana Fair’s PRCA 
rodeo.

Jerry set up this unique endowment with 
CMF. Income from the permanent endow-
ment will be available to Fergus County to 
add to the calf roping prize to be equally split 
among the top four placers. When Jerry gift-
ed the money for the endowment, he also 
provided $2,500 to add to this year’s prize, 
which will be used to purchase gift cards for 
the winners.

Jerry competed in rodeo during his young-
er years. His first rodeo was in Judith Gap in 
1957 and he decided to call it quits in 1970, 
as it was taking too much time away from his 
ranch work. He competed in calf roping, team 
roping, bull dogging and wild horse racing. 
“I tried saddle bronc riding once, but got 
thrown so far and decided once was enough!” 

He decided to target his giving for the 
calf roping purse because it was his favorite 
event, and because it was a real-life skill he 
used working cattle on the ranch.

Jerry, who is coming up on his 90th birth-
day,  grew up in Nebraska, but left there 
when he was 18 to take a job on a ranch in 
Wyoming. He moved on a few years later to 
work on a ranch at Lennep, near Martinsdale. 

His good friend, Buster Barbee, was work-
ing for the Joe King Ranch near Winnett and 
helped Jerry find a place to rent in 1964 about 
10 miles west of Winnett. “I shod horses, 
broke colts and did some construction work,” 
Jerry said. His father helped him buy a few 
cows and he continued building his herd first 
of Herefords, and later Black Angus. 

In 1970 he began leasing the Ed Dunn 
family ranch just south of Gilt Edge on the Gilt 
Edge Stage Road and purchased it in 1973. He 

Jerry Petersen funds endowment for Central Montana Fair calf roping

Jerry Petersen has great memories of his rodeo days like this calf roping picture taken on 
the 4th of July, 1960, in Harlowton. Jerry (pictured below) funded a permanent endow-
ment to add to the calf roping prize during the Central Montana Fair Rodeo. 

sold most of the ranch in 2002, but still runs a few 
cows. “I had to quit riding horses about three years 
ago,” Jerry said, adding that he sure misses it.

Jerry met his long-time companion, Linda Slin-
ing, in 1990 and she moved to the Gilt Edge ranch. 
She passed away in January 2021. “She had the 
most beautiful garden and flowers,” Jerry said. “She 
loved it here.”

“I have a lot of good memories of my rodeo 
days - it was rough and tumble!” Jerry said. “I’ve led 
a good, full life.”  He said his only regret is that he 
didn’t have children to take over the ranch. How-
ever, he likes knowing that this endowment will be 
helping calf roping competitors every year at the 
Central Montana Fair in perpetuity. That’s a pretty 
good legacy for a cowboy to leave.                         v

Gina FitzGerald Music Fund . . .                   Continued from Page 6

elor’s degree in 2000. Her years teaching in Jor-
dan were a whirlwind marked by teaching class 
during the week, performing with the band at 
all football and basketball home games and 
many tournaments, planning and organizing the 
Christmas program, practice for Music Festival, 
planning for the Spring Program, and perform-
ing at graduation. She also was the lone driver’s 
education instructor.

Gina had a full life, and enjoyed time with 
friends and family at the lake cabin, fishing, gar-
dening, baking and was an active volunteer in 

the Jordan community.
“Gina was talented, kind, humorous and 

had an infectious laugh,” read her obituary.                                                                                      
“She was generous with her time and her talents, 
and sharing these with her school kids, her fam-
ily, and her friends gave her the greatest joy. She 
will be missed by all."

The Gina FitzGerald Music Fund will insure 
that generations of students in Jordan are able 
to receive a music education. To contribute, 
see the giving form on Page 14 or call CMF at 
406.538.6130 to learn more.                                  v



Central Montana Foundation • PO Box 334 • Lewistown, MT 59457 • 406.538.6130

Page 8                                           www.centralmontanafoundation.com                                          Summer 2023

Michelle Moseng receives first Sunflower Award at CMMC
Central Montana Medical Center (CMMC) RN 

Michelle Moseng is the first recipient of the Sun-
flower Award to honor nursing excellence.

The Nursing Excellence Fund was established 
with Medical Center Foundation (MCF) last year 
with seed money from Rich and Donna Dengel. 
The intent is to support CMMC nurses in further-
ing education, purchase needed equipment or 
supplies to have them best complete their job, 
and to show appreciation and recognition for 
nurses.

This prompted the creation of the Sunflower 
award to honor nursing excellence to be present-
ed twice a year. “Peers or patients can nominate 
a nurse, medical assistant/technician or CNA 
who exemplifies the kind of clinician that our 
patients, their families, and our community ap-
preciate,” explained MCF Director Abby Franks. 
Nominations are taken to a blind voting nurse-
based committee to determine the winner. 

Michelle works as an emergency room RN at 
CMMC and her nomination included the follow-
ing: “Michelle was caring for a cancer patient in 
the ER who hadn’t slept well for weeks because 
he was unable to lie flat without feeling severely 
short of breath and was only comfortable sitting 
completely upright. She did the work to coordi-
nate a bedside table and pillows so that he could 
sleep comfortably while in the ER. His wife was 
visibly emotional and expressed her gratitude 

that Michelle made such an effort to provide her 
husband the comfort to finally sleep. Before they 
were discharged, Michelle made the connection 
to have a bedside table provided for the patient 
at his house so he could sleep comfortably at 
home as he had in the ER. The patient passed 
away a few weeks later and his wife reached out 
to say thank you again for the care he received 
that day in the ER.”

Sunflower Award winners receive a cutting 
board, certificate, sunflower pin, cinnamon rolls 
to share with teammates, as well as a box of 
gummy bears to share with patients.

The award was made possible through the 
recommendation and vision of CMMC nurse Ja-
mie Sweeney in conjunction with Foundation 

donors and CMMC supporters Rich and Donna 
Dengel. Rich and Donna have chosen to support 
this program in memory of their daughter Darcy 
Dengel, RN, who lost her life in a med-flight ac-
cident in 2007. Darcy loved cinnamon rolls and 
was known to always have a pack of gummy 
candies in her pocket to share with a patient, 
young and old.

Nomination forms are in various locations 
throughout the building of CMMC as well as on-
line at cmmc.health under the Resources Tab.  All 
persons are eligible to nominate a worthy person 
and instructions are on the sheet on how to sub-
mit. Monies for this fund should be designated by 
indicated “Nursing Excellence Fund” on your do-
nation. (See giving form on Page 14.)                   v

CMMC Chief Nursing Officer Rob Hicks (left to right), Sunflower Award recipient 
Michelle Moseng and CMMC CEO Cody Langbehn at the presentation ceremony.

CMMC Sunflower Award
To nominate a nurse, medical assistant,

technician or CNA for nursing excellence,
fill out a Sunflower Award nomination form 

located throughout CMMC or at
cmmc.health under the Resource Tab.

To give to the Nursing Excellence Fund
see Giving Form on Page 14,

or call Medical Center Foundation
at 406.535.6309.
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• Lewistown Area Chamber of Commerce, 
$4,000: CMF Directors granted funding for the 
upcoming 4th of July celebration including mu-
sic and refreshments at Symmes Park and the 
return of the fireworks display.

• Moore FCCLA, $800: The grant will assist 
with expenses for six students to attend the Na-
tional FCCLA Conference in Denver.

•Simulation in Motion-Montana, $4,500: 
Grant funding from CMF will help area ambu-
lance and fire first responders with required 
training for recertification. Lewistown, Win-
ifred, Roy, Winnett, Grass Range, Hobson and 
Stanford/Geyser personnel will be participat-
ing.

• Central Montana Rodeo Club, $2,500: 
CMF granted funds to help offset expenses for 
Central Montana Rodeo Club to host the annual 
junior high and high school rodeo at the Central 
Montana Fairgrounds, Aug. 19-20. About 150 
contestants, including local rodeo club mem-
bers, are expected.

• Fergus/Petroleum 4-H Small Animal 
Committee, $4,750: This grant will be used 
for the purchase of an evaporative cooler for 
the small animal barn at the Central Montana 
Fairgrounds to help keep animals, 4-Hers and 

visitors cool during 
the fair.

• Lewistown 
Park & Recreation, 
$4,500: Funding is 
for summer swim 
passes at the Lew-
istown City Pool for 
about 60 underpriv-
ileged youth.  The 
grant was funded 
with income from 
the Summer Youth 
Activities fund with 
CMF, along with an 
Enbridge Co. grant 
to CMF earmarked 
for at-risk popula-
tions.

• Wheatland 
FFA, $400: CMF 
granted funds to 
help two Wheatland 
FFA officers attend the Washington Leadership 
Conference in Washington D.C. They will share 
what they learned with the 20 members of 
their FFA chapter in Harlowton.

For more information about applying for 
CMF grants, see the website at www.central-
montanafoundation.com or call CMF Executive 
Director Carrie Mantooth at 406.538.6130.

v

CMF Grants . . .                                                                                             Continued from Page 3

A $4,500 grant to Lewistown Park and Recreation for swim passes 
for underprivileged youth was funded in part by an Enbridge Inc. 
grant to Central Montana Foundation. Pictured are Enbridge’s 
Supervisor for Buffalo, Carson Fohl, and Park and Recreation Di-
rector Lisa Langbehn.

Lewistown Pickleball opens account with Central Montana Foundation
Pickleball is the fastest growing sport in 

the United States, and the growing number 
of players in the Lewistown area indicates 
the truth of that statistic.

There are at least two organized pickleball 
groups in Lewistown with players ranging in 
age from pre-teens to 70+. With only two 
designated pickleball courts located in the 
Civic Center gym, local players decided they 
needed to find a way to add more courts. 
The worked with the City of Lewistown’s Park 
and Recreation Department and received the 
go-ahead to repair and resurface the tennis 
courts at Symmes Park to transform the area 
into six pickleball courts.

Their next step, according to one of the proj-
ect organizers, Karen Sweeney, was to set up 
a pass through account with Central Montana 
Foundation (CMF) where donors could give 
tax-deductible gifts to the Pickleball Court cap-
ital campaign.

“We knew that if donors could submit their 
donations directly to CMF, it would provide 
them with confidence that their donations were 
tax-deductible and that the funds would be 
managed by a well-known, legitimate entity,” 
Karen explained. CMF directors approved that 
request in February.

“Right from the start, we began discuss-
ing the importance of having the means to 
take care of the facility once it was built, so 
we revised our budget to include a perma-
nent endowment fund,” Karen added. “Be-
cause of a large grant ($25,000) awarded by 
CMF and donations from many individuals 
and businesses, we raised enough funds to 
construct the facility within a short three-
month period of time.”

Karen said their group realized that build-
ing a permanent endowment fund was a 
very realistic goal, so they submitted an ap-
plication to CMF. 

“We’re proud that funds will be available 
to help cover the cost of future major capital 
improvements at the facility,” Karen said.

To give to Lewistown Pickleball see the giv-
ing form on Page 14, and to learn more about 
the sport and local activities see the Lewistown 
Pickleball Facebook page.                                    v

Lewistown pickleball players are looking forward 
to the new courts at Symmes Park.
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Donations to

CENTRAL MONTANA FOUNDATION
November 17, 2022-March 14, 2023

Permanent Endowments
CMF General

Kelly & Carrie Mantooth, Harvey Nyberg & Mary Kol-
tze, Geri Stilson, Network for Good, AmazonSmile 
donations, State Employee Charitable Giving Cam-
paign, First Bank of Montana
In Memory of David Leininger
Hank & Debby Olson, Kelly & Carrie Mantooth, Dave 
& Donna Byerly
In Memory of George “Corky” Apple, Jr.
Chuck White, Brandon & Rachel Bennett, Dale & 
Sharon Knox, Ed & Mary Althoff, Brett & Jennifer 
Maxwell, Larry & Vicki Hilliard, James & Diane Lutz, 
Larry & Margaret Gatz
In Memory of Dorothy Durbin
Hank & Debby Olson

Big Spring Creek Watershed Project
Getman Family Trust

Boys & Girls Club of Lewistown
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze
In Memory of David Leininger
Neva Crane, Daniel & Linda Melick, Herb & Nancy 
Wichman, Ed & Mary Althoff, Gary Kalin, Robert 
Passow, Abby Franks, Geary & Kristine Brisendine
In Memory of Paul Gies
Sharon Brose, John Northey & Toni Gies

Central Montana Community Cupboard
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, Zane & Janelle Ful-
bright, Ryan & Erin Hansen, Megan Bartel, Scott & 
Rachel Stansberry, Getman Family Trust
In Memory of Mayor Clair R. & Ruth L. Bloom
Eric & Sherry Silberhorn
In Honor of St. Leo’s Catholic Church
Samuel Spiering
In Memory of Dr. Brian Church
Dan & Linda Melick

Central Montana Fair Calf Roping Prize
Gerald Petersen

Central MT Historical Assoc. (Museum)
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze
In Memory of Linda Slining
Anonymous

Council on Aging
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, Eric & Sherry Silber-
horn, Getman Family Trust

Fergus County Disaster Relief Fund
Horse Ranch Donor Advised Fund (DAF)

Fort Maginnis Cemetery
In Memory of Ruthie Miller
Anonymous

In Memory of Eleanor Fields
Anonymous

Friends of the Library 
Dolly Parton Imagination Library

Gayle Doney
In Memory of Sylvia King
Steven Bechtel

Friends of the Pool
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, William Larson, 
Anonymous
In Honor of Jim Daniels
Annette Fjeldheim, Dale & Wendy Pfau, John & Jody 
d’Autremont, Monte & Starla Solberg

Friends of the Trails
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, payroll gifts from 
Becton, Dickinson & Co./Allison Linhart Lucas

Gina FitzGerald Music Fund
In Memory of Gina FitzGerald
Vicki Hess, Judd FitzGerald, Berry FitzGerald, Shawn 
& Sue FitzGerald, Larry & Debra Gibson, Marilyn 
Buechler, George & Susan Hageman

Heath Rural Fire District
Jeff Carpenter

Hilger Fire Department
Jim & Cindy Moodie

Hobson Rural Fire District
In Memory of Jan French
Kenny & Mary Beth Roy
In Memory of Doug Linhart
Kenny & Mary Beth Roy
In Memory of Donald Dengel
Kenneth & Mary Beth Roy
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leum County, Roy, Wheatland 
County and Winifred.

Another major program 
area with CMF is its scholar-
ship program. In 2022, nearly 
$330,000 was awarded to 100 
area graduating seniors and 
post high school graduates 
from 70+ scholarship funds 
held with CMF (including Do-
nor Advised Funds). 

CMF marked its 39th anniversary in May and is the oldest communi-
ty foundation in Montana. Two of its original founders, Don Pfau and Fred 
Schell, are still “unofficial advisors,” said CMF President Dean Comes. Long-
time CPA Fred Schell, who recently turned 98, attended with his family and 
a video recorded last year of Schell speaking about his vision for CMF’s fu-

ture was included in Carrie 
Mantooth’s presentation. It 
was noted that he was instru-
mental in the growth of CMF 
through the decades. The au-
dience applauded him for 39-
year commitment to CMF and 
his ability to “dream big.”

CMF Board of Directors re-
elected its current slate of of-
ficers, President Dean Comes, 

First Vice President Brian Henderson, Second Vice President Jennifer Weeden, 
and Secretary/Treasurer Robyn Bakkedahl.

To obtain a copy of the 2022 CMF Financial Statements or for more 
information about CMF, call the office at 406.538.6130 or send an 
email to cmtfoundation@midrivers.com.                                                 v

CMF Activities . . .                                                                                          Continued from Page 2

Fred Schell (center) surrounded by his family, (from left) Jimmy Wier, Lorraine 
Schell, Fred, Deena Birdwell and Linda Wier.
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Hobson Tiger Boosters
First Bank of Montana

Inspire Pregnancy Outreach Center
Ryan & Erin Hansen

JCCC Forever
Ian & Mandie Reed

Lewistown Art Center
In Memory of Barbara Gies
Kenny & Mary Beth Roy

Lewistown Ice Skating Association
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, Scott & Rachel Stans-
berry

Lewistown Library
In Honor of Beverly Moodie’s 90th Birthday
Kaitlyn Moodie

Lewistown Redbirds Baseball Association
Getman Family Trust
In Memory of George “Corky” Apple, Jr.
Dave Salvi, Kenny & Mary Beth Roy, Barbara Hunter, 
Mark & Diane Thibeault, Bryan & Mary Jo Bawden, 
Anonymous, Jack & Ann Morgenstern
In Memory of Donald Dengel
Ted & Mary Lou Wiest

Lewistown Sea Lions
Mark & Susan Elings

Lewistown Swimming Pool
John Northey & Toni Gies

Petroleum County Community Center
Fran Viereck, Nathaniel Ostby, Scott & Connie Dam-
Nathaniel Ostby, Stanley R. Hill, Norman & Jane Ost-
by, Anonymous, Town Pump Charitable Foundation, 
Helen (Dolly) Sims
In Memory of Joe Whisonant
Camilla Baycroft & Bob Wilkinson
In Memory of Dolly Sims
Chris & Gari King
In Memory of Helen R. Thompson
Paul & Sue McKenna
In Memory of Shari Gardner
Donna Delp
In Memory of Mary Lou Bevis
The family of Mary Lou Bevis
Heritage Wall
Chris & Gari King, Foundation for Montana History
In Memory of Barbara Troxel
Craig & Leslie Iverson
In Memory of Hugh Bindley
Craig & Leslie Iverson
Gratitude Hall
Chris & Gari King

Recycle Our Waste Lewistown
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, Getman Family Trust

Saint James Episcopal Church
In Memory of David Leininger
Kenny & Mary Beth Roy

Saving Animals From Euthanasia
Scott & Rachel Stansberry

Small Wonder Child Care
Megan Bartel

Summer Youth Programs
In Honor of Jim Daniels
James & Diane Lutz, Craig & DeeAnn Buehler, Gary 
& Debra Slagel

Supplemental Meals In 
Lewistown Elementary Schools (SMILES)

Jim & Mary Jo Hamling

United Methodist Church
United Methodist Church

Veterans Memorial Park
In Memory of Ruthie Miller
Anonymous
In Memory of Eleanor Fields
Anonymous
In Memory of Marvin Beck
Alta Pallett
In Memory of Nan Waleszonia
Alta Pallett
In Memory of Tom Nielsen
Alta Pallett
In Memory of George “Corky” Apple
Alta Pallett
In Memory of Rex Reader
Alta Pallett

Winifred American Lutheran Church
In Memory of David Butler
David Butler family

Winifred Community Ambulance
In Memory of Dicy Smith
David & Vangie McConnell, Jim & Alice Green

Your Neighbor Cares of Central Montana
Tobie Liedes, Terry & Shirley Ernst, Margaret Hen-
derson, Frank J. Valach, Shelly Granger, Nancy Sack-
ett, Ted & Kristen Cilwick, Danny Harbour
In Memory of Wallace Otto
Eric & Sherry Silberhorn

Community Endowments
Denton Endowment

Opportunity Bank, H. Ronald & Kay Pitt
In Memory of David Phair
Richard Barber

Denton Ambulance
In Memory of Frank & Virginia Spika
Nick & Janice Spika

Garfield County Endowment
In Memory of Wayne Shawver
Dale & Judy Bollinger
In Memory of Gina FitzGerald
Dale & Judy Bollinger
In Memory of Sylvia Trumbo
Dale & Judy Bollinger
In Memory of Mildred West
Dale & Judy Bollinger
In Memory of Dave Schlenker
Dale & Judy Bollinger
In Memory of Alvin Clark
Dale & Judy Bollinger
In Memory of Jane Engdahl
Dale & Judy Bollinger
Jordan Pool
Basin Electric Power Cooperative, McCone Electric 
Co-op, Inc., Jordan Insurance Service, Central Mon-
tana Foundation, Garfield Gazette

Grass Range Endowment
In Memory of Paul Gies
George Maruska
In Memory of JoAnna Geary
Hank & Debby Olson
In Memory of Tom Nielson
Terry & Donna Econom
In Memory of Don Dengel
Hank & Debby Olson

Hobson Endowment
In Memory of Linda Maddox
Joe Moline & Renita Lucy-Moline
Hobson Pool
In Memory of Kris Ecker
Gina Colton, Kari Kaiser

Moore Endowment
In Memory of Bar Simpson Gies
Karl & Marion Hertel, Gary & Sharon Greenwood

Petroleum County Endowment
In Memory of Hugh Brindley
Joan Murphy, Chris & Gari King
In Memory of Burt Bevis
Joan Murphy, Chris & Gari King

Winifred Endowment
In Memory of Fannie Ehlert
Various donations from her Havre family and friends
In Memory of Casey Vosen
Terry & Donna Econom
In Memory of Butch Christensen
Terry & Donna Econom
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In Memory of Ted Manuel
Terry & Donna Econom
In Memory of Dicy Smith
Terry & Donna Econom, John & Diane Wickens, Keith 
& Kristine Arntzen
In Memory of Rita Brown
John & Diane Wickens
In Memory of Eva Wickens
John & Diane Wickens

Donor Advised Funds
Koffler Family

Rose Koffler
Richard & Donna Dengel

Rich & Donna Dengel

Scholarship Funds
CMF Community Service

Kelly & Carrie Mantooth

Central Montana Manufacturing
Spika Design & Manufacturing, Inc., Jamison Door 
Company/HCR, Inc.

Dr. Frank & Patty Thompson
Frank Thompson

Ervin Weinheimer
Ag Com Real Estate/Eric Weinheimer, Betty Schmidt

Fergus Electric Lineman
Fergus Electric Cooperative

FHS Class of 2019
FHS Student Activities (concessions fundraising by 
Class of 2019)

FHS Class of 1995
Payroll gifts from Wells Fargo/Jennifer Weeden 

Germaine Stivers Memorial
In Memory of Germaine Stivers
Brian & Lezlee Krings

Helen Hruska Schultz
Russ & Carey Jo Horning, Christa Elliott
In Memory of Frank Fouse
Lori Watson
In Memory of Michael Elliott
Lori Watson
In Honor of Family
Kim Watson
In Memory of William Hruska
Lori Watson

John & Nan Marty & Joan Marty Smith
Jeff & Judy Smith

Julie Kalin Memorial
Ken Kalin

Kiwanis
Lewistown Kiwanis Club

Moore Farmers’ Oil Co.
Moore Farmers’ Oil Co.

Pass Through Accounts
Ackley Lake Club

Getman Family Trust, United Grain Corporation

 Garfield County Musueum
In Memory of Jane Engdahl
Joe & Sandy Gibson

Heart of Montana Farm in the Dell
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, Philip & Cindy Wicke, 
Lewistown Kiwanis Club, Koffler Family DAF grant
In Memory of Doug Linhart
David & Janet Wichman

Lewistown Pickleball
Bob & Susan Valach, Dan & Maria Durbin, Bret & 
Marlys Carpenter, High Country Realty/ Mike & Cheri 
Pallett, Rick Hill Construction/Rick & Debra Hill, Jay 
& Janette Henderson, Al & Renee Butcher, Brad & 
Theresa Empie, Jeff & Lois Shelden, Trace & Karen 
Sweeney, David Wood, James & Theresa Hadley, An-
thony Butcher, Dixie Denton, Mark Ward, Toni Sharp, 
Judith Ramsey, Charlotte DeBuff, Mary Buchanan, 
Cathy Bartel, Myron & Becky Ayers, Sport Center, 
Scott & Rachel Stansberry, Stockman Bank, Rudy 
Strnad Insurance & Financial Services, Don & Bobet-
ta Newton, Greater Montana Land Company, Teresa 
Goudey, Dearlene Hodik, McKenna Agency, Elaine 
Killham, Fergus Federal Credit Union, Allied Steel, 
Sports, Inc., Rosemary Youderian, Lewistown Hon-
da, Bighorn Physical Therapy & Sports Medicine/
Lance Reesor, Lewistown Insurance Agency, Snowy 
Mountain Motors, Phillips Realty, Annette Comes, 
Central Montana Medical Center, Central Montana 
Foundation, Timberline Home Improvement, Vicki 
Kottas, First Bank of Montana, Fergus Electric Co-
operative, Edward Jones/Stefanie Dubbs, Century 
Companies Inc., Snyder’s Auto Center/Robert Syn-
der, Lewistown Propane & Fertilizer, Valach Family 
Foundation, Jeff & Amie Friesen

Lewistown Soccer Club
Jeff & Amie Friesen

Montana Cowboy Poetry
Harvey Nyberg & Mary Koltze, Tim Milburn

Donations to the
MEDICAL CENTER FOUNDATION

February 24-June 6, 2023
Behavioral Health

Becky, Jada Foran

Cancer Center
Ed & Phyllis Evans, First Bank of Montana, Charles & 
Carol Brown, William & Cathy Holmes, Rod & Bobbe 
Stulc, Russ & Delilah Duffy, Ron & Nancy Gerdrum, 
Jim & Kate Wier, Kian & Lexie Gaskin, Eldon & Mari-
lyn Foster, Anonymous, Darryl & Pamela Wareham, 
Pete & Linda Peterson (McDonald’s), Bantz & Com-
pany PC, Anonymous, Lewistown Firefighters Asso-
ciation, Lewistown Insurance Agency, Mary Albers, 
Shawn & Teresa Bell, Carrie Belstad, Barb Berg, Kelli 
Byers, Machelle Crawford, Amy d’Autremont, Brooke 
Dart, Annie Davis, Anonymous, Pete & Abby Franks, 
Kathy Gaines, Doreen Heintz, Perry & Amy Howell, 
Lucinda Jorgensen, Stacie Nicholls, Amanda Pace 
& Family, Stephanie Prater, Debbie Pratt, Jeanette 
Sartain, Slaybaugh Family, Travis Torgrimson, Erin 
Walsh, Barb & Ron Walski, Dr. Tammy & Scott Welsh, 
Ashley White, Claude & Linda White, Wayne Wil-
donger, Chad & Beckie Williams, Rosemary Youde-
rian, Brad & Lorrie Johnson, Greg & Derree Kamp, 
Anonymous, Lexie Jelinek, Karen Combs, Wickens 
Construction, Sterling Sundheim, Michael Bourke 
& Family, Lewistown Kiwanis Club, Northwestern 
Energy, Dave & Dianne Scotten, Moore Farmers Oil, 
Kris Perkins, Chris & Laura Byerly, Montana Concrete 
Carvers, Ballyhoo Printing & Design, Douglas & Lo-
raine Day, Darbe & Kendra Wichman, Fred & Jennifer 
Saunders, Arntzen Angus Ranch, Horse Ranch - Sam 
& Kate Gary, Brooke Ramey, Lacey Watson, Lee West, 
Anonymous, Chris & Gari King, Bob & Cindy Giese, 
Clint Loomis, Anonymous, Dylan & Megan Bartel, 
Spika Design & Manufacturing, Patrick & Ashley 
Morris, Eric & Abbey Wichman, Derik & Corry Arnt-
zen, Teresa Ashment, Neil & Deann Blythe, Linda 
Cirolia, Russell Epperson, Zachariah & Salamander 
Feist, Jennifer Granot, Suzanne Hartrich, Cole & 
Lexi Jelinek, Mickayla Kipp, Molly Netburn, Kristine 
Ophus, Jodie Reishus, Ashley Senter, Laura Tognetti, 
Leigh Udelhoven, Erin Walsh
In Memory of John McBurney
Christine Wichman
In Memory of Jerry Wohlk
Carolynn M Gies		
In Memory of Dave Leininger
Jeff & Margie Evans, Brad & Stacie Arntzen, Joe & 
Renita Lucy-Moline, Jessica Crane		
In Memory of Marge Sorensen
Tim Sorensen
In Memory of Jim Wier
Russ & BJ Dunnington		
In Memory of Gale Drewry
Eileen V. Stahl			 
In Memory of Dorothy Durbin
Kerby & Karen Durbin		
In Memory of Brian Vincent
Larry & Meg Christiansen		
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In Memory of Jackie Hillman
Larry & Meg Christiansen		
In Memory of George & Eva Birdwell
Mathilda Whiteman			 
In Memory of Willis & Minabelle Olson
Annette Fjeldheim		
In Honor of Leona Barta
Rick & Doris Barta		
In Memory of Don Dengel
Ben and Lana Stewart, Mathilda Whiteman	
In Memory of Tony Tuss
Kerby & Karen Durbin		
In Memory of Charlie Jones
Dr. Don & Cindy Moen		
In Memory of Pat McNulty
Henry & Jane Wertheimer		
In Memory of Jack Bell
J. Melissa Bell		
In Memory of Ron Baumann
J. Melissa Bell

Cardiac Rehab
Margaret Smith, Allisyn Bent, Anonymous, Tracy 
Bent, Jenny Chalmers, Mark McLendon, Debby Lee, 
Dave & Dianne Scotten, Neva Crane, Molly Netburn, 
Barbara Smith
In Memory of Cathie Hartford
Ed & Mary Althoff		
In Memory of Marie R Stausburg
Randy & Linda House	
In Memory of Dave Leininger
Anne Leininger

Darci’s Gift
Amber Econom, Elizabeth Howell, Amanda Lar-
son, Heidi Linhart, Morey & Laurie Ray, Deb Stein, 
Dr. Tammy & Scott Welsh, Claude & Linda White, 
Rosemary Youderian, Tim & Cheryl Gillen, Machelle 
Crawford		
In Honor of Darci Gillen
Russ & BJ Dunnington

Emergency Room
Cindy Birdwell, Deb Stein, Carson & Jamie Swee-
ney, Dr. Tammy & Scott Welsh, Rosemary Youderi-
an	
In Memory of Betty Allison
Donald & Carolyn Bren		
In Honor of Katy Boswell
Scott & Connie Damby		
In Memory of Barbara Engle
George Abelhanz

Friends of the First Responders
Mid-Rivers Telephone Cooperative, Inc., Cindy Bird-
well, Amber Econom, Angela Phelps, Slaybaugh 
Family, Dr. Tammy & Scott Welsh, Claude & Linda 
White, Kate Wier, Rosemary Youderian, Machelle 
Crawford, Anonymous, Marsha Zibell		

In Memory of Brian Church, MD
Clark W. Whitehead

General Fund
Jim & Cindy Moodie, Victoria Ashment, Shawn & Te-
resa Bell,  Carrie Belstad, Anonymous, Pat & Pattie 
Carr, Ashley Descheemaeker, Michael Dow, Elizabeth 
Fitzpatrick, Shannon Gardner, Amanda Grove, Holly 
Hayward, Leann Horacek, Lucinda Jorensen, Heidi 
Linhart, Christina S Marcion MD, John & Crystal Mat-
teson, Anonymous, Patty Neeman, Janelle Paint-
er, Debbie Phillips, Morey & Laurie Ray, Jeanette 
Sartain, Tyler Scheer & Kristen Ardani, Slaybaugh 
Family, Rhonda Stanley, Jennifer Thompson, Tra-
vis Torgrimson, Erin Walsh, Barb & Ron Walski, Dr. 
Tammy & Scott Welsh, Rosemary Youderian, Harvey 
Nyberg & Mary Koltze, Sara McCoy, Russell & Alli-
son Epperson, Dawn Harrell, Kirby Vanhorn, Alyssa 
Bjorkman, Krystal Bold, Jacob Burg, Amy Cauffman 
& Family, Shirley Climenti, Anonymous, Zachariah & 
Salamander Feist, James Gardner, Nancy Gerdrum, 
Kimberly Graham, Debbie Hahn, TJ Haight, Perry & 
Amy Howell, Mona Claire Jimenez, Trevor & Megan 
LeBrun, Dakota Maddux, Kristine Ophus, Barbara 
Smith, Kathleen Thackeray, Cort Tittle, Jane Todd
In Memory of Brian Church, MD
Jane Todd, Joseph Moline & Renita Lucy-Moline	
In Memory of Gale Drewry
Central Montana Medical Center		
In Memory of Dorothy Adcock
Frank Valach		
In Memory of Brian Church, MD
Central Montana Medical Center	 	
In Memory of Candy Gill
Central Montana Medical Center	 	
In Memory of Loretta Swanson
Central Montana Medical Center		
In Honor of Jerry & Clarice Qunell
Pam York

Home Health
Shauna Bruno, Amber Econom, Bailey Howell, Erin 
Walsh			 
In Memory of Arlie “Butch” Christensen
Lynn E Christensen	
In Memory of Barbara Engle
Peter & Sharon Andersen

HOPE Fund
Carrie Belstad, Barb Berg, Anonymous, Neva Crane, 
Machelle Crawford, Anonymous, Michael Dow, Am-
ber Econom, Erica Freed, Megan Garoutte, Debbie 
Hahn, Marita Heggem, Anonymous, Betsy Heller, 
Kristy Heller, Bailey Howell, Elizabeth Howell, Lu-
cinda Jorgensen, Karen Kleinsasser, Bryan Lund, 
Anonymous, Angela Phelps, Debbie Phillips, Rick 
Poss, Morey & Laurie Ray, Geri Rector, Jeanette Sar-
tain, Slaybaugh Family, Anonymous, Erika Stanely, 

Rhonda Stanley, Michael Sura, Shauna Trumble, Erin 
Walsh, Dr. Tammy & Scott Welsh, David Witt, Rose-
mary Youderian, Jan Allen, Sarah Boucher, Shauna 
Bruno, Jacob Burg, Angela, Stephanie Drga, Nancy 
Gerdrum, Mickayla Kipp, Rick & Shelley Poss, Jodie 
Reishus, Stacey Reno, Julie Rooney, Leigh Udel-
hoven	

Hospice
Dr. Joan Marie McMahon, Shauna Bruno, Angela, 
Maddison Dowdy, Amber Econom, Anonymous, 
Amanda Larson, Heidi Linhart, Carson & Jamie 
Sweeney, Rosemary Youderian	
In Memory of Anne Knerr
Shirley Barrick, Helen Otto, Sherry Silberhorn, Ed 
& Mary Althoff, Thoralf & Patricia Moline, Hank & 
Debby Olson, Neva Crane, Tomas & Marie Ander-
son, Kenneth & La Dora Ellis, Clark & Gail Brevig, 
David & Valorie Snapp, Lana Papp, Donald & Cheryl 
Kitchenmaster, Richard & Marlene Hassler, Jim & 
Carla Larson, Jerry Vanhaur, Tommy & Karla Butler, 
Clayton & O.Marie Dunlap, Cleo & Mary Boyce, Janet 
Gardner, Doug & Gayle Arntzen, Ronald & Michelle 
Anderson, Jayson & Deborah Shobe, Bart & Brenda 
Wilson, Kristopher & Debra Newton, Kathryn (Penni) 
Weinheimer, Daniel & Linda Melick, Larry & Karen 
Phillips, J&J Engraving - John & Linda Anderson, 
Kathleen Stanley, Kenneth & Shirley Burnham, 
Dwayne & Mary Jo Crook, Jeri Myers, Bradley & Tina 
Yaeger, Francis & Dorothy Weinheimer, Charles Buck, 
Don Alweis, Martin & Loretta Storfa, Gary & Kathryn 
Jenni, Dirt Road Ranch - Jess & Jill Knerr, Judith Dix-
on, Jeffrey & Margie Evans, Joseph Moline & Renita 
Lucy-Moline, Courtesy Motors, Richard & Colleen 
Bibeau 			 
In Memory of Michael ‘Mac’ McLain
Mike & Frieda Tyler, Denny, Susan, Justin & Candace 
Bauman, CJ & Mandi Bailey, Nancy Wilson, Dave & 
Donna Byerly, Hank & Debby Olson, Robert & Gloria 
Keller, Michael & Geneva McClain, Craig & Barbara 
DuBois, Dwayne & Robyn Bakkedahl, Moen Family 
Dental PLLP, Mary McClain, Maritza Bolano, Helen 
Clary, Sports Inc		
In Memory of David Leininger
Joe & Renita Lucy-Moline, Darrel & Arlene Roepke, 
Eileen Hastad
In Memory of Cathie Hartford
David & Valorie Snapp		
In Memory of Eva Wickens
Friends at Power Engineers Environmental Division, 
Bill & Pat Dengel, Delores L. Melik, Curtis & Carol 
Royce, James & Sharon Wickens, Daniel & Maria 
Durbin, Robert & Sharon Wickens
In Memory of Willis & Minabelle Olson
Annette Fjeldheim



A Gift to Improve Life in Central Montana
A gift to Central Montana Foundation (CMF) helps improve life in Central Montana. CMF holds a long list of permanent endowments for local 
non-profit organizations, scholarships, pass through accounts, the Central Montana Medical Center Foundation (MCF) and community endow-
ments. (See the list of funds on the following page.) You can give online through EZ-Gift using a credit card, or ACH withdrawal from a checking 
or savings account by going to www.centralmontanafoundation.com under the “Give a Gift” tab. Please consider setting up a recurring gift 
for your favorite cause, or, return this form with your donation.

• To give to a CMF Permanent Endowment or Pass Through Account, return this form to Central Montana Foundation, PO Box 334, Lew-
istown, MT  59457

• To give to a Medical Center Foundation Fund, return this form to Medical Center Foundation, 408 Wendell Ave., Lewistown, MT  59457

• To give to a Community Endowment Fund, return this form to the contact person for that fund listed on Page 6.

Given by ______________________________________________________________________ Date_____________
Amount $___________*FUND(S)___________________________________________________________________
Address ____________________________________________________________________________________________
City _____________________________________________________ State _____________ Zip _______________
Email_________________________________________________________ Telephone__________________________ 
Name of person  □ Honored or  □ Memorialized _________________________________________________________
Send acknowledgement card to:   Name_______________________________________________________________
Address__________________________________________ City __________________ State _____ Zip _________
□ I wish to remain anonymous

* Please write checks to “CENTRAL MONTANA FOUNDATION,” and designate to which fund your gift should be 
deposited in the memo line. You may write one check for multiple funds! Questions? Call CMF at 406.538.6130! 

www.centralmontanafoundation.com under the GIVE A GIFT tab to make your secure donation online!

In Memory of Dorothy Durbin
Jayme & Lorrie Durbin, Barbara Martinson, Sandra 
Holst, Pamela Bowen, Marie Swanson, Pamela Kai-
ser, Pam & Jerry Kaiser	
In Memory of Louise Perkins
Charles & Marilyn Fuselier, Byron & Carol Swanby, 
Lana Papp, Shirley M Barrick, Karen Miller,   Red 
Hats Blushing Bonnets: Sharon McNees, Pat Carroll, 
Sandy Coppedge, Vicki Minzel, Effie Mae Mihlfeld, 
Jan Whiffen, Michele Hargadon, Joyce Tesarek, Ma-
rie Hoyer, Lorraine Schell, Evelyn Guilmette, Darla 
Kolar, Sue Taylor, Emelie Pietz, Linda Best, Peggy 
Butschke 	
In Memory of Ted Osburn
Robert & Gloria Keller		
In Memory of Arlie “Butch” Christensen
Joe & Jodi Demars/Demars Ranch	
In Memory of Charles Jones
Janet M Gardner		
In Memory of Steve Stratton
Helen Clary			 
In Memory of Mona Flanagan
David & Sharon Phifer		
In Memory of Doug Linhart

Rachel Mikkelsen		
In Memory of Jan French
Rachel Mikkelsen		
In Memory of Clarence (Tim) John Montgomery Jr.
Glorial A Keller		
In Memory of Dorothy Adcock
Janet M Gardner		
In Memory of Fannie Parker
Janet M Gardner		
In Memory of Harry Pospisil
Clark & Gail Brevig, Lance & Melody Pospisil
In Memory of Bob Keller
Jack & Ann Morgenstern, David & Vangie McConnell	
In Memory of Betty Cerovski
Jack & Ann Morgenstern

Lab
James Gardner, Suzanne Hartrich, Nikki Hartrich, Dr. 
Tammy & Scott Welsh, Shannon Gardner

Room Remodel
Amie d’Autremont

Radiology
Sarah Boucher, Megan Garoutte, Eva Long, Rick 
Poss, Geri Rector, Stacey Reno, Anonymous, Deb 

Stein, Rosemary Youderian	

Support for Nursing Excellence
Annie Davis, Kimberly Graham, Kristy Heller, Rob & 
Jessica Hicks & Family, Cole & Lexi Jelinek, Courtney 
Moline, Kate Wier
In Memory of Dorothy Durbin
Jayme & Lorrie Durbin			 
In Memory of Shawn Elizabeth Bell	
Gloria Keller

Vision 2000
Shawn & Teal Miller, Rosemary Youderian

In-Kind Donations
In Memory of Dave Leininger
Anne Leininger - Special Art Display	
Donors the CenterFest Event /Cancer Center Fund
Jennifer Saunders, Derree Kamp, Kinze Saunders, 
Julie Darby, Stacie Nichols, Amy d’Autremont, 
Brooke Dart, Abby Franks, Vine & Vat, Art Center, 
Moccasin Art Gallery, Zanny Studio, Diann DeRosier
Blankets for Patients	
Creative Critters 4-H Club

v

Page 14                                             www.centralmontanafoundation.com                                       Summer 2023

Central Montana Foundation • PO Box 334 • Lewistown, MT 59457 • 406.538.6130



Medical Center Foundation •  408 Wendell Ave. • Lewistown, MT 59457 • 406.535.6309

Funds held with Central Montana Foundation
Unrestricted Endowments 
(Funds grants awarded by CMF)

□ Central Montana Foundation General
□ Mildred Bryte Memorial □ Margie Wilkins 
□ Bertha Martin Estate □ John & Alice Janicek
□ Rosie Pense Estate □ Chester Rickner Estate
□ Gertrude Saxtorph □ Jr. Housel Family Fund
□ Selma “Sally” Wells Estate □ George Mueller
□ Terry Bragg

Permanent Endowments
□ A.W. Johnson Family Fund
□ Big Spring Creek Watershed Council
□ Boys & Girls Club of Lewistown 
□ Casino Creek Dam Site Maintenance
□ Central MT Community Concert
□ Central MT Community Cupboard
□ Central Montana Fair Calf Roping Prize Fund
□ Central Montana Fairgrounds
□ Central Montana Family Planning
□ Central Montana Head Start
□ Central Montana Jaycees
□ Central MT Medical Center Auxiliary
□ Central Montana Memorial Gardens
□ Central Montana Museum
□ Central Montana Shrine Club
□ Central Montana Youth Mentoring
□ Cheadle Community Hall 
□ Council on Aging     □ COA Bus
□ Creekside Marketplace & Pavilion
□ Crooked Creek Chapter, Walleyes
□ Devin Moe Memorials:   □ 4-H  □ FHS
□ Elks Lodge #456
□ Emma Light Ag Building
□ Fergus Community Leadership Partners
□ Fergus County Farm Bureau 
□ Fergus Eagle Boosters
□ Fergus FFA Alumni 
□ Fergus High School (FHS) Activity Fund
□ FHS Speech & Drama (Quickenden)
□ FHS Track & Tennis Court Maintenance (Kolar)
□ First Presbyterian Church
□ Forest Grove Cemetery
□ Fort Maginnis Cemetery
□ Friends of the Hobson Library
□ Friends of the Library--Dolly Parton Imagination Library
□ Friends of the Pool 
□ Friends of the Trails 
□ Garfield County Fire Foundation
□ Garfield County Health Center
□ Gina Fitzgerald Music Fund for Jordan Schools
□ Heart of Montana Love INC 
□ Heath Rural Fire District 
□ High Notes for Kids
□ Hilger Community Hall
□ Hilger Fire Department
□ Hobson Ambulance 
□ Hobson Rural Fire District 
□ Hobson Public School Montana Bale Trail
□ Hobson Tiger Boosters
□ Inspire Pregnancy Outreach 
□ Jawbone Creek Country Club Forever
□ Judith Basin Co. Sheriff’s Office K9
□ Judith Gap Methodist Church
□ Judith Mountain Players
□ Kiwanis Toys for Kids
□ Lewistown Art Center 
□ Lewistown Assoc. for Mentally Handicapped 
□ Lewistown Boy Scouts
□ Lewistown Ice Skating Association
□ Lewistown Library    □ Book Fund

□ Lewistown Redbirds Baseball Association 
□ Lewistown Sea Lions
□ Lewistown Swimming Pool
□ Partnering for Resilience
□ Petroleum County (Bratten)
□ Petroleum Co.Road Maintenance (Teigen)
□ Petroleum County Community Center
□ Petroleum Co. Comm. Center Youth Program
□ Recycle Our Waste Lewistown 
□ Saint James Episcopal Church
□ Saint Paul Lutheran Church
□ Save the Barns Maintenance
□ Saving Animals From Euthanasia (SAFE)
□ Ski for Light
□ Softball Hall of Fame
□ Small Wonder Child Care
□ Snowy Mountain Development Corporation
□ Summer Youth Programs
□ SMILES (Supplemental Meals In Lewistown Elem. Schools)
□ TCT Activities
□ TORCH (Together Our Recovery Center Heals) 
□ United Methodist Church (Gen.,Boy Scout, Help, Mission, Youth)
□ Veteran’s Memorial Park Maintenance
□ Winifred American Lutheran Church
□ Winifred Cemetery
□ Winifred Community Ambulance
□ Winifred Methodist Church
□ Winifred Rural Fire District
□ Winifred (Town) Water-Norm Asbjornson
□ Young People in Recovery 
□ Your Neighbor Cares of Central Montana
□ Zion Lutheran Church

Community Endowments

Scholarship Funds
□ Augra Hegna    	 □ Bill & Diane Brunemeyer
□ Brooks School   □ Central Montana Foundation
□ Central MT Manufacturing
□ Chester Rickner □ Clarence & Mildred Smith 
□ Combs Family 	 □ Dale Godfrey
□ David Moodie Family
□ Diane & Duane Dengel
□ Don Romo 	 □ Dorothy Ileene Eklund
□ Dr. Frank & Patty Thompson
□ Elmer Erickson Memorial
□ Ervin Weinheimer        □ Evelyn Beatty
□ Fergus Electric Lineman □ Fergus Farm Mutual
□ FCHS Class of 1935 □ FHS/St. Leo’s Class of 1964
□ FHS Class of 1970     □ FHS Class of 1995 
□ FHS Class of 2019 
□ Gail Fox Memorial 
□ Germaine Stivers Memorial
□ Gibson-Durbin Family
□ Glenn Vogl Memorial Ag
□ Hannah Bragg
□ Harold & Bette Coolidge Nursing 
□ Helen F. Hruska Schultz 
□ Irene Miller 
□ Jack & Shirley Hughes (Grass Range & Winnett)
□ James Lewis Memorial
□ James Schultz Memorial 
□ Jay & Janette Henderson
□ Jerry Bergum Memorial 

□ John & Nan Marty/Joan Marty Smith Memorial 
□ Julie Kalin Memorial
□ Kiwanis of Lewistown
□ Leonard & Edith Brooks
□ Lewistown Bowling Assoc. (Triumph)
□ Little Belt Snowmobile Club
□ Maiden School       □ Marion Burke
□ Maude Del Pimlott Estate 
□ Moore Farmer’s Oil
□ Moore Sisters       
□ Niels & Helen Kirkeminde
□ Pat Descheemaeker Memorial
□ Rachel Schaffer   □ Ralph Rindal Memorial
□ Ray & Nikoline Marr
□ Roy & Jean Wunderlin 
□ Russell & Beatrice Murray 
□ Slater-Arganbright 
□ Stewart & Catherine Thomas
□ Tom & Ellen Moe
□ Walt & Wilma Kunau
□ Willems Family
□ Winifred Educational-Norm Asbjornson

Donor Advised Funds 
□ Dave & Donna Byerly  
□ Rich & Donna Dengel
□ Horse Ranch 
□ Koffler Family
□ Langbehn Family
□ Lawrence & Kathleen Carrell
□ Sherry & Eric Silberhorn
□ Wells Fargo Bank

Pass Through Accounts 
□ Ackley Lake Club
□ Central Montana Childcare Alliance
□ Central Montana Shooting Complex
□ Central Montana Youth Challenge
□ COVID-19 Relief
□ Denton Swimming Pool
□ Fergus County Courthouse Restoration
□ Fergus Wrestling Club
□ Friends of Head Start
□ Friends of Saint Wenceslaus
□ Garfield Ambulance Service, Inc.
□ Garfield County Museum 
□ Girls Fast Pitch/Boys Cross Country
□ Glitz, Glam & Gowns
□ Heart of Montana Farm in the Dell
□ Judith Basin Back Country Horsemen
□ Lewistown Historic Accord
□ Lewistown Police Dept. K9 Program 
□ Lewistown Pickleball
□ Lewistown Soccer
□ Montana Cowboy Poetry
□ Roy School New Gym/Community Center 
□ Tri-Co. Crisis Intervention Stress Management 
□ Winnett ACES-Odd Fellows Hall Rehabilitation
□ Winnett Swimming Pool 

Medical Center Foundation
□ Behavioral Health
□ Cancer Center
□ Cardiac Rehab       
□ Darci’s Gift 	   □ Emergency Room 
□ Friends of 1st Responders 
□ General                    □ Home Health 		
□ HOPE Fund              □ Hospice 		
□ Lab                            □ Radiology
□ Respiratory Care	    □ Room Remodels 
□ Support for Nursing Excellence
□ Vision 2000 	 □ Other ________________
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□ Denton
 □ Denton Ambulance
□ Garfield County
 □ Jordan Pool
 □ Library
□ Grass Range
□ Hobson
 □ Hobson Pool
 □ Hobson School

 □ Pride of Judith
 □ Philbrook Cemetery
□ Judith Basin
□ Judith Gap
□ Moore
□ Petroleum Co.
□ Roy
□ Wheatland Co.
□ Winifred
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Central Montana Foundation
Board of Directors

Dean Comes - President
Brian Henderson - 1st Vice President
Jennifer Weeden - 2nd Vice President
Robyn Bakkedahl - Secretary/Treasurer
Megan Bartel			   Powell Becker		
Scott Chauvet			   Sonny Comes			 
Cody Langbehn		  Thom Peck			 
Carl Seilstad			   KellyAnne Terry		
Josh Webber 
Carrie Mantooth - Executive Director
Mariah Shammel - Administrative Assistant
Huffine, McMillan, Arntzen & Ruckman - CPA’s
Allied Investment Advisors - Investment Managers

	        Central Montana Foundation
P.O. Box 334, 224 W. Main St., Suite 316

Lewistown, MT  59457
Phone: 406.538.6130

Email: cmtfoundation@midrivers.com
www.centralmontanafoundation.com

Medical Center Foundation 
Advisory Board

Derree Kamp - Chairman

Scot Solberg - Vice Chairman

Bob Bjelland			   Amy d’Autremont		
Cathy Barta			   Laurie Huber 			 
Joe Irish 			   Janine Merrill			 
Deb Olson			   Tilda Whiteman

Abby Franks - MCF Director

Medical Center Foundation
408 Wendell Avenue

Lewistown, MT  59457
Phone: 406.535.6309

Email: afranks@cmmccares.com
                    www.cmmchealth	
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